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September 17, 2008 
 
Planning Commission         
City of Chesterfield 
690 Chesterfield Parkway West 
Chesterfield, MO 63017 
 
The Planning Commission agenda for September 22, 2008 will include the following 
item for your consideration: 
 
Spirit of St. Louis Corporate Center: A Site Development Concept Plan, Conceptual 
Landscape Plan and Tree Stand Delineation Plan for 31.24 acre tract of land zoned “PC” 
Planned Commercial located on the northeast corner of the intersection of Chesterfield 
Airport Road and Spirit of St. Louis Boulevard. 
 
Dear Planning Commission: 
 
Stock and Associates, on behalf of Duke Realty Corporation, has submitted an Site 
Development Concept Plan, Conceptual Landscape Plan and Tree Stand Delineation 
Plan for your review.  The Department of Planning and Public Works has reviewed this 
submittal and submits the following report. 
 
BACKGROUND 

1. In 1965, prior to the incorporation of the City of Chesterfield the property was 
zoned “M-3” Planned Industrial. 

 
2. On March 19, 2007, the City of Chesterfield approved Ordinance 2342 which 

rezoned the property to “PC” Planned Commercial District. 
 

3. On May 7, 2007, the City of Chesterfield approved a Boundary Adjustment Plat 
and a Lot Split for this property. 

 
SUBMITTAL INFORMATION 

1. The request is for nine (9) lots that will be individually developed as Site 
Development Section Plans. 

 
2. The Conceptual Landscape Plan is only for the landscaping along the arterial 

and collector roadways. 
 

 



TREE MANUAL 
The Department of Planning and Public Works has received and approved a request for 
Special Conditions and a Mitigation proposal.  As Site Development Section Plans for 
the development are submitted, they will be required to adhere to the requirements of 
the City of Chesterfield Tree Manual, the approved Special Conditions and Mitigation 
proposal.   
 
The Department of Planning and Public Works has received and approved a 
modification to the landscape buffer requirements in the Tree Manual. 
 
DEPARTMENTAL INPUT 
The submittal was reviewed and is in compliance with all City of Chesterfield ordinances. 
The Department of Planning and Public Works requests action on the Site Development 
Concept Plan, Conceptual Landscape Plan and Tree Stand Delineation Plan.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted,     

 
Mara M. Perry, AICP       
Senior Planner     
 
 
Cc:  City Administrator 
 City Attorney 
 Director of Planning & Public Works 
 Planning and Development Services Director 
 
Attachments: 
Site Development Concept Plan 
Conceptual Landscape Plan 
Tree Stand Delineation Plan 












